COLUMBIA PORT COMMISSION							July 22 MINUTES
PRESENT AT MEETING:  GREG RICHARDSON, DARRON MCGUFFEE, MONTY ADAMS, JR, Bruce Frazier, Neil Martin, John Martin, Harper Wilkins, Paul Schubert, Victor Filatov and bob Meredith 
Meeting was called to order by Darron McGuffee, Port President
READING OF THE MINUTES AND BANK STATEMENTS WAS WAVIED
ITEMS DISCUSSED DURING MEETING
The Port Commission received a Report from its director pertaining to work performed on their behalf to secure grants for infrastructure improvements to the Port.  The Port is working on a September 1 deadline to submit the LADOTD Port Priority application.  The Port and LGF is finalizing our lease for the Biofuel Facility which must be completed prior to grant submittal.  Greg and Harper are scheduled to meet with LGF immediately following the Port Meeting to work through differences.
Greg was asked to identify a port consultant to assist with the Biofuel Project.  With Greg recommendation, Gary Lagrange’s resume was submitted for the Port Commissioners review. Gary addressed the Commissioners and discussed his 45 years of port director experience with the Port of West St. Mary, Port of South Louisiana, Port of Gulfport and The Port of New Orleans.    Johnny Martin with Terral Riverservices spoke as a tenant of the Port of Columbia in support of the Port of Columbia adding Gary as a member of our team.   The Motion was made by Charles Hearns and Seconded by Bruce Frazier to hire Gary Lagrange to provide consulting services to the Port, Motion was passed.
Terral Riverservices addressed the Port Commission and stated that business is strong and they would like to expand the Rock yard from 5 acres to 10 acres.  Greg told commissioners he would work with Terral and LGF to identify an additional 5 acres for their expansion.
Bob Meredith addressed the Commissioners and gave update on LGF progress with the Biofuel Project.  Bob stated LGF was working with Greg on providing information necessary for the grant application.
Once again, the port has had a problem with trespasser at the old facility.  The fencing and signs have been removed from the old dock structure.  Greg as for permission to look into demolition cost associated with eliminating this ongoing concern.
Motion was made by Monty Adams jr to adjourn the meeting second by Bruce Frazier motion passed meeting was adjourned.
